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CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE  
CANTERBURY WASTE JOINT COMMITTEE 

 
Held in the Council Chamber, Civic Offices 

on Monday 20 April 2009 at 10.45am 
 
 
 

PRESENT: Councillor Sally Buck (Chairperson) (Christchurch City Council) 
 Councillor Robbie Brine (Waimakariri District Council) 
 Mayor Garry Jackson (Hurunui District Council) 
 Councillor Ross Little (Environment Canterbury) 
 Councillor Pat Mulvey (Timaru District Council) 
 Councillor Lindsay Philps (Selwyn District Council) 
 Councillor Dave Pullen (Mackenzie District Council) 
 Councillor John Ransley (Kaikoura District Council) 
 Councillor Bob Shearing (Christchurch City Council 
 Councillor Bev Tasker (Ashburton District Council) 
 Councillor Mike Wall (Christchurch City Council) 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Garry Booth (Waimakariri District Council) 
 Mark Christison (Christchurch City Council) 
 Ruth Clarke (Timaru District Council) 
 Simon Collin (Christchurch City Council) 
 Kevin Crutchley (Christchurch City Council) 
 Trudy Geoghegan (Environment Canterbury) 
 Dave Hock (Selwyn District Council) 
 Darren Patterson (Environment Canterbury) 
 Zefanja Potgieter (Christchurch City Council) 
 Sheryl Stivens (Wastebusters Ashburton) 

Warren Brixton (Christchurch City Council) 
 
APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received and accepted from 

Councillor Pat Harrow (Environment Canterbury), 
Councillor Bev Tasker (Ashburton District Council) and 
Kitty Waghorn (Waimakariri District Council). 

 
 
 
1. MINUTES OF MEETING OF 10 NOVEMBER 2008 
 
 It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of 10 November 2008, as circulated, be 

confirmed subject to an amendment as follows: 
 
 Update Report on Interactive Resource Kit for Schools  
 

• The sentence reading “the programme is currently funded for 15 classes per 
annum and provides the resource kit to these schools” being deleted. 
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2. SUBMISSIONS ON THE MINISTRY FOR THE ENVIRONMENT REPORT – 
“WASTE MINIMISATION IN NEW ZEALAND”, GUIDANCE FOR 
TERRITORIAL AUTHORITIES ON PREPARATION OF WASTE 
MANAGEMENT AND MINIMISATION PLANS 

 
 Consideration was given to the proposed submission on the Ministry for the 

Environment’s report, as included with the agenda. 
 
 Various amendments were made to reflect the Joint Committee’s views, it being left to 

staff to finalise these.   
 
 It was resolved that the submissions on the Waste Minimisation in New Zealand report 

be finalised and be forwarded to the Ministry for the Environment by the closing date of 
15 May 2009. 

 

3. OI GLASS COMPANY 
 
 Representatives of the OI Glass Company were present to advise the Committee of their 

glass container operation which had been operating since 1922.  The plant had reached 
its capacity in 2002, but now was moving forward with the installation of a third glass 
furnace at Penrose.   

 
 The company saw the challenge was to get glass containers back for recycling within 

New Zealand. 
 

4. FUTURE MEETING DATES 
 
 The next meeting is to be held on 8 June 2009 which will take the form of a visit to 

MRF and the Compost Plant. 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 12.30pm. 


